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Dear Parents/Carers  
 
Happy New Year. I hope you are all well and that you had a lovely time over the festive period. 
I know for some it was a challenge due to COVID, but I am hoping the New year has started 
well.  
 
Communication  
Many thanks to all of you who followed the guidance on return to school, it made the whole 
process run incredibly smoothly and it also meant we had an extra health and Safety layer in 
place regarding COVID. We pride ourselves on the level of communication we have with our 
parents/carers, but it is really essential you read the correspondence from the school.  We did 
have a number who had not followed any of the guidance. Whilst I appreciate it is guidance 
you can imagine the enormity of the task schools have in testing their whole population. If 
we do not have the correct details for you then please let us know as soon as possible. We 
really value your cooperation and enjoy working with you.  
 
COVID-19 LFD Testing 
Thank you to all of you who engaged in the testing programme this week. We tested all 
students whose parents and carers consented. Participation was high and the behaviour and 
attitude of our young people was excellent. I am very proud of them all. Students will be 
handed testing kits in school, please continue to test twice weekly at home.   
 
We currently have 22 positive cases taking us to a total of 104 cases since the beginning of 
the academic year.  
 
Schools Infection Survey 2 
The Schools Infection Survey team are coming back into school on Wednesday 26th January 
to test all of the students who are signed up to the programme. If you registered your child 
for this first round of testing then they are automatically registered for future rounds of testing. 
If your child did not take part in the previous round of testing but you would like them to take 
part in January, please follow the links below for more information on the programme and 
how to register. If you have signed your child up but no longer want them to take part, please 
contact the helpline to cancel your registration on 08081961270 or covid-19@ons.gov.uk  
 
https://tinyurl.com/stbsisparent 
 
https://tinyurl.com/stbsisletter 
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Mock Results Assembly 
Friday 7th January 2:30pm Year 11 Mock Results Assembly 
 
Year 11 Parents’ Evening 
Monday 10th January, Year 11 Parents’ Evening on School Cloud 15:30-19:00. Bookings are 
live and appointments can be made.  Please make an appointment if you have not already 
done so. 
 
Year 9 Parents’ Evening 
Monday 31st January, Year 9 Parents’ Evening 15:30-19:00. Bookings are live from Wednesday 
13th January 2022 
 
Year 9 Options  
Wednesday 26th January, Year 9 Options Assembly from Mr Koltan during Registration and 
Period 1 in the School Hall. 
 
Wednesday 26th January, Options information and support material will be released on the 
School Website from 6pm 
 
Uniform 
False nails and false eyelashes are not permitted and students will be isolated if they attend 
school with them on.  
 
Boots, trainers and shoes with a sports logo on are not permitted. Please see the website for 
details. 
 
These are just the school rules and are non-negotiable. They have not changed, but a 
reminder is needed.  We do not want any confrontation with our young people regarding this 
and it is always explained that it is the school rules. It is in the handbook and a part of the 
school contract when they begin in Year 7 that they will follow them and certainly not 
something we have brought in. The vast majority comply and are brilliant. If you need help 
or there is any issues with you accessing uniform etc, then please get in touch. We are here 
to help, please remember that.  
 
Chasing uniform and standards issues are incredibly time consuming and we will always do it 
because it is important. However, they are so easily rectified. I would really appreciate your 
support with this.  
 
New PE and Drama clubs 
Lunch clubs - you need trainers only, except trampolining PE kit is needed. 
After school - full PE kit please. 
 
Extra-Curricular Clubs 
These are back in action, which one will you choose?  
 
 



 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Warrington Parents & Carers Coffee Morning 
You are all welcome to sign up to the Warr/PAC check in and chat sessions. Please follow the 
link below to see the upcoming dates. The first session is tomorrow morning. 
 
https://bit.ly/3HKimhV 
 
GCSE/BTEC Exams in January  
Real GCSE/ BTEC exams are taking place in January/ February 2022 and there will be 
changes to lunchtimes on the following days: 

Monday 10th January Year 10 iMedia   12.05 - 12.50 (13:00 start)  
  
Wednesday 12th January Year 10 Hospitality        12.05 - 12.50 (13:00 start) 
 
Friday 14th January Year 10 Travel and Tourism  9:00 start, lunchtime is not affected.  
  
Monday 7th February Year 11 BTEC Enterprise    12.05 - 12.50 (13:00 start) 
 

Please ensure students who are sitting the exams arrive on time in full uniform and that 
they have all their necessary equipment with them (pen, scientific calculator, etc). 

 
Thank you as always for all your support it is very much appreciated and please do not hesitate 
to contact us if we can help or support with anything.  
 
With very best wishes 
 

 
Beverley Scott –Herron 
Headteacher 
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